Minutes from CLG Meeting 18th January 202
1. Apologies : Received from David Jackson, Gill Oxley and Rachel Ferris.
2. Minutes: These were accepted.
3. Operational Update from Dan Pearson
a. The Facility has been fully operational since the last planned outage.
b. All Environmental indicators have been good.
c. The changeover to the new Environment Agency Limits have been achieved. These limits are lower, for example NOX is reduced from 200 to 180.
d. There will be a short planned outage in May, this will not involve additional temporary buildings. The next scheduled outage after that will be in September.
4. Environment Agency Report 
a. It was confirmed that there had been no issues.
b. The revised permit issued in November has been met. This revision of targets is a one off exercise, with no scheduled new version planned, but probably in about 4 years. It involves tighter limits and more monitoring.
c. It was agreed that the Environment Agency would share the monitoring results at the next meeting.
5. Air Monitoring
a. Stephen Davies updated the meeting that he had contacted Chloe Turner, Chair of the Environment Committee at Stroud District Council. There is no further update but committed to send an update ahead of the next meeting when one was available.
6. Community Engagement 
a. The issue of lights on the conveyer belt was made, and a commitment was made that new shrouding will be implemented before the next meeting.
b. The issue of rats was raised and it was stated that poisoned rats should be contained in the facility which is evidenced by monitoring Peregrine Falcons.
c. It was asked if Gloucester City did any Air Monitoring. Stephen Davies took the action to check.
d. Site visits are already fully booked for 2024 with cancellations as the only option.
7. Next meeting : it was agreed that we will meet would be on line on the 14th March 2024 at 7:30pm.
